

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

December 06, 2021

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Number 81

Series 2021

TO

National Office Directors

Regional Scout Directors Council Scout Executives

Officers in Charge

SUBJECT

WEARING OF THE 85TH NECKERCHIEF AND PATCH UNTIL

THE END OF YEAR 2022.

1. The Boy Scouts of the Philippines (BSP) has been celebrating its anniversary since its establishment on 31 October 1936 through Commonwealth Act 111.

- 2. This year, we triumphantly celebrate the 85th Charter anniversary despite the prevailing threats to public health brought about by the Covid-19 Pandemic with the theme "Building Scouting Positivity Amidst the Pandemic."
- 3. The celebration is aimed of showcasing to the public and stakeholders the contribution of the BSP to nation-building through the development of young people by actively engaging and supporting them to become agents of change in their respective communities, especially in these trying times when the country and the world are facing challenges caused by the pandemic.
- 4. To mark this important milestone, a commemorative 85th neckerchief and patch is designed and now issued for use until the end of calendar year December 2022. Every Scout is encouraged to wear these items as a symbol of BSP's continued adherence to the ideals of Scouting and its faith to the Movement's strong determination to rise from the effect of the pandemic.
- 5. The commemorative neckerchief and patch are now available at the National Scout Shop and/or can be purchased through their Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/ScoutShopStore. All purchases are governed by existing government rules and regulations.

- 6. For more information, please contact the Acting NSS Executive Alona Grace P. Bibas at alonabibas@yahoo.com or through telephone number 02-8404-0350 loc. 410 and the Business Development Manager Myle Edna B. Melodias at mylesmelodias.nss@gmail.com or through telephone number 02-8404-0350 loc. 409.
- 7. For information and widest dissemination.

ROGELIO S. VILLA JR. Secretary General